January 1954 Journal

Press Secretary of the Month

We go to far western Canada for our press secretary salute for this month, to hail Frederick James Bevis, able correspondent of L.U. 230, Victoria, British Columbia.


Brother Bevis is English born, having first seen the light of day in London on July 22, 1897. He served in the British armed forces during World War I, in France and in German East Africa.

After his discharge, Brother Bevis went to Australia to seek his fortune. He said he found some fine people there, but no pot of gold, and he decided to try South America. Shipped out on a four-mastered calling ship carrying coal and landed in Antafagasta, Chile, some 48 days later. He decided at once that Chile wasn’t the spot for him and shipped out again on an American barquentine.

When Brother Bevis arrived in British Columbia, it seemed to him the most wonderful place on earth with its huge forests, millions of fish and abundant mineral wealth. He decided to call it home, and after coastal service with the Provincial Government and some fish packing for commercial concerns, Brother Bevis married and forsook the sea for good.


Brother Bevis was initiated into L.U. 230 of Victoria January 21, 1941, and since that time has been very active in local union affairs.

He served for six years as financial secretary and business manager of Local 230; he also has been secretary of the Victoria Building Trades Council twice and twice secretary of the Victoria Consumer’s Cooperative Society and secretary and later president of the Joint Shipyard Council.


Brother Bevis has been sending in articles for our Journal since March, 1948. We congratulate him on his interest and his well written contributions and urge him to keep up the good work.

